
  

Frequently Asked Questions  
 

 
What is the purpose of the meeting? 
The purpose of the public meeting is to provide information on proposed improvements 
to US Route 54 and Missouri Route OO in Holts Summit.  A roundabout will be built at 
the Eastbound Ramp intersection with Route OO as well as widening at the Westbound 
Ramp intersection with Route OO.  
 
 
Why is this work necessary?  
The project is necessary to address traffic congestion and safety concerns at the US 
Route 54 interchange ramp intersections with Missouri Route OO.    
 
 
How will traffic be affected? 
All roadways will be open during construction of the widening at the WB54 Ramp 
intersection.  During construction of the roundabout at the EB54 Ramp intersection, 
Route OO and EB54 Ramps will be closed at the intersection for up to one month.  
Signs will alert motorists of the closed road and the detour route will be signed during 
construction.   
 
 
When will the work take place? 
The project is scheduled to be awarded in April, 2023, with construction beginning in 
Spring of 2023.  It is expected to be completed in late 2023.  
  
 
Will additional right of way be needed to construct these projects? 
No right of way or easement will be required for the intersection improvements project.  
 
 
What will the project cost?  
We are estimating the construction cost of the project at approximately $2.7 million. 
  
 
How can I learn more? 
You may learn more by contacting us toll-free at 1-888-ASK-MoDOT (275-6636) or by 
visiting www.modot.org/central.  
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